
STH 42 – Fish Creek (Bluff Lane to YMCA) Construction Update 
 
The cold weather and snow have arrived in Door County, Wisconsin.  That means construction activities 
have been shutdown for the winter season.  Vinton Construction and their subcontractors have stopped 
construction activities for the winter and will resume construction activities in early March, 2020 weather 
permitting.   
 
STH 42 - Bluff Lane to Windmill Lane 

• All of the storm sewer in this area has been completed for the project. 
• All the asphalt roadway patching have been completed for the project. 
• The upgrades to the curb and gutter and sidewalk have been started and will resume in the 

spring of 2020. 
• All of the street lighting conduit and majority of the concrete bases for the street lighting have 

been installed.  The poles and wiring will be installed the spring of 2020. 
 
Shore Road 

• Shore Road is completed with the exception of the final asphalt layer and landscape restoration. 
• All of the street lighting conduit and concrete bases have been installed (including Evergreen 

Road).  The poles and wiring will be installed the spring of 2020. 
 
STH 42 – Windmill Lane to CTH F 

• All of the storm sewer has been installed in this area. 
• All the asphalt roadway patching has been completed for the winter shutdown.   
• The construction of the retaining walls just east of Windmill Lane have been completed including 

the installation of the fencing.   
 
Vinton Construction and their subcontractors have put forth a lot of effort towards the project this past fall 
and early winter.  Unfortunately, cold weather and snow set in early this year and they didn’t get as much 
done as they anticipated.  They cleaned up and restored the areas to the best of their abilities with the 
weather and know they have additional clean up to complete in the spring when the snow melts.   
 
We will inform everyone in the spring of 2020 when Vinton and their subcontractors will resume work 
along STH 42. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.   
 
Thanks,  
 

 

Cory L Thomson, PE, CBI 
Transportation Engineer 

Ayres Associates Inc  
3376 Packerland Drive | Ashwaubenon, WI 54115 
Cell: 920.412.8755 
ThomsonC@AyresAssociates.com 
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